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Dear Wr. Davisi

A thorough inspection has been made of the conditiona on
board the JOUE ERJCSS0H, (ex KUNGSHOLM), imcluding the
possibility of oy eltering erew accoammodations
snd the installatiom of mew gravity type davits, as re-~
ferred to in your previous corrvespondence and teloran
of 13 May, 1544,

The JOHN ERICSS0N was sequired by the Maritime Commission
under the iAct of 6 June, 1941, and is therefore subject
to limited inspection under regulations promulgated
pwrsuant to @ sct, which ave contained in Seetion 180.1
Su "gh, Upen inspection of the subjeet vessel 1t
wes found thet her condition, including erew accommoda-
tions and lifesaving equipment, was in full complisnce
with these regulations, as uli as the International
Convention Per Safety 0f Life At Sea, 1920, but would

not be in compliance with the Coast Cuard's requirements
for new pessenger vessels, The subject vessel in certain
respects exceeds the lmt{ requirements which are
legally applicatle and in this respect it has more life-
saving equipment than is the case of other troop trans-
port of comperable sisze and date of construction.

Serious consideration was given to the alteration or
changing of the crew accammodations and the installstion
of iuvi.t type davits in lieu of the mechanical type
davits which are now on board the vessel. It soem
developed that menufecturing facilities were not availe
able for the manufacture of gravity type davits for
installation on bosrd the subject vessel. Even if
aveilable, it was most conservatively caleculated that
to remove the mechanicel type davite and install gravity
type devits on the subject vessel would require a laid-
up overhaul period of 4 or 5 months, or possibly longer,
as in addition to the time required for the shifting of
the davits, extensive structural alterations and
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strengthening would be required to sccommodste the heavier
gravity type davits, You are undoubtedly sware thet a
most criticanl situntion exists with regard to the avall-
ability of ship repaeir fecilitles and that only vesaels
with extensive damage are acoormodsted in repalir yards

et this time,

After & most careful consideration of the facts and
possibilitiss in the premises, us sbove indicated

and as the subject vessel is {n fun2 compliance with
the safety statutes of the United Jtates and regula~
tions thereunder, as well ss the Safety Convention of
1989, 1t has been econcluded that no setion is fesaible
et this time which would necessitate the withdrawel of
the subject vessel from service and place here in an
idle status when she 1s most wrgontly needed in the wer
effort,

It 1s regretted thet the gituation i1s such that mare
positive action cammot be instituted., You may rest
assured however, that the Cosst Guard appreciates
your interest in safety of life at sea, and that the
Coast Ouard has and will take every sotion possible
for the highest standsrd of safoty in marine trange
portation consistent with the prosecution of the war,

Very truly youwrs,

RQ ﬁo HAESCEE
Viece Admiral, USCO
Conmandant
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